
Provider Support Session #8
December 13, 2023



Purpose
• Provide local support to child-care providers participating in the UPK program.

• Share the most recent updates from CDEC and answer provider questions.

Objectives

• To create a safe space for providers where they can share experiences and build 
relationships with Triad Bright Futures LCO staff and other providers within our 
catchment area.

• To promote networking, best practices and collaboration among participants.

Purpose and Objectives



• Respect each other’s opinions, even if 
you don’t agree with them.

• Make sure everybody is able to 
contribute.

• Only one person speaks at a time (use 
the raise hand feature.)

• Listen to understand.
• We agree that this is a confidential 

space.

Meeting agreements



Provider Payments

● As a reminder, for the December payment and beyond, providers will 

only be paid for children where the enrollment form is completed and 

the enrollment start date aligns with the payment period.

● It is the provider's responsibility to verify a child's date of birth and 

Colorado residency at the time of enrollment. If the child is NOT eligible 

based on the child's date of birth and the provider's kindergarten 

eligibility date, the provider must UNENROLL that child.

● Payment concerns: Ensure that providers elevate payment concerns 

directly to MetrixIQ. This will create a ticket so we can track progress and 

resolution times.

○ Contact: coupkpayments@metrixiq.com or submit a ticket to the 

help desk

Provider Payments

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__co-2Dupk-2Dpayments-2Dmetrixiq.happyfox.com_new&d=DwMFaQ&c=sdnEM9SRGFuMt5z5w3AhsPNahmNicq64TgF1JwNR0cs&r=_quqhXq7lBae0VgaFlW3sPOCqLz5CEercb7UaU7Tx-E&m=2iq35lLOWxG9dAOAPooLxsS9wgfyEdGFt0PjENCk32htjPziyydwVvobOTkpcL_m&s=w7soh4NXCvG9glP6nHLYTSrPBpRTszy-wfyzqNGEIWY&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__co-2Dupk-2Dpayments-2Dmetrixiq.happyfox.com_new&d=DwMFaQ&c=sdnEM9SRGFuMt5z5w3AhsPNahmNicq64TgF1JwNR0cs&r=_quqhXq7lBae0VgaFlW3sPOCqLz5CEercb7UaU7Tx-E&m=2iq35lLOWxG9dAOAPooLxsS9wgfyEdGFt0PjENCk32htjPziyydwVvobOTkpcL_m&s=w7soh4NXCvG9glP6nHLYTSrPBpRTszy-wfyzqNGEIWY&e=


How to View 
Enrollment Dates



Enrollment Forms Start Date

● Providers are able to see the start date they entered on an enrollment 

form by selecting the child’s name under “Enrolled” in the provider 

portal.

● This will pull up the child information that shows the student name, ID 

# and program information. Next to the calendar icon it says "Enrolled 

on _______" This is the date that was selected as the start date. Below 

that it also says "status last changed on _______" This is be the date the 

status last changed. Likely that is the date the enrollment form was 

completed and the status changed from accepted to enrolled. 

● REMINDER: All enrollments are to be completed by the provider. LCOs 

should not be placing children in enrolled status. 



Enrollment Forms Start Date

Provider View

Child Name, ID # 
and DOB

Provider Name
Start date that was selected 

on enrollment form

Program Child is 
Enrolled in 

Date of last status change (likely from accepted to 
enrolled). 



Enrollment Guidance



The last matching round for program year 2023-24 was on 

Monday, November 6

After that - all new enrollments will follow the walk-in enrollment 

process

● Provider supports the family who walked in to complete 

Universal Preschool application

● Provider informs LCO of placement

● LCO “Accepts” match on behalf of the family

● LCO notifies provider

● Provider completes the enrollment form

Direct Enrollment Process

https://docs.google.com/document/d/16hIdUK1Y8mPo_eHD6O9Nce8XuQTB86pyCf4cTUhcZKM/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/16hIdUK1Y8mPo_eHD6O9Nce8XuQTB86pyCf4cTUhcZKM/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/16hIdUK1Y8mPo_eHD6O9Nce8XuQTB86pyCf4cTUhcZKM/edit?usp=sharing


DIRECT ENROLLMENT
If you have a walk-in placement 
request, please submit a ticket rather 
than email the Help Desk.

From the drop-down menu, select 
“Child-Care Provider” or “School 
District” for Category. Then select 
“Walk-in Enrollment” for Question Type. 
Please include the family’s email in 
address in your request to facilitate 
open communication and expedite 
the process.
Please allow 24-48 hours for our Help 
Desk team to respond and refer to this 
resource for additional information 
about walk-in placements.

https://triad-upk-metrixiq.happyfox.com/new/
https://docs.google.com/document/d/16hIdUK1Y8mPo_eHD6O9Nce8XuQTB86pyCf4cTUhcZKM/edit
https://docs.google.com/document/d/16hIdUK1Y8mPo_eHD6O9Nce8XuQTB86pyCf4cTUhcZKM/edit


Please keep the payment schedule in mind, and communicate with the 

family up front any out-of-pocket tuition they will have to pay until the 

Universal Preschool funding begins if needed.

Choosing a Start Date

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1Ak6F-nrGyf1Z_qslxWazjf7ppfx-5MMc/edit?usp=sharing&ouid=113389436297909360377&rtpof=true&sd=true


Qualifying Factors & 
Additional Hours Awards



Additional hours are continuing to be awarded at this time. Additional hours are awarded monthly based on 

availability of funding.

Providers can tell if a student has been awarded additional hours in two ways

1. Downloaded enrollment report. In the column titled “Awarded Additional Hours” a “Yes” indicates a student has 

been awarded additional hours.

2. Each months payfile shows students who were awarded additional hours. 

*If families need to add qualifying factors to their application after it has been submitted they can contact their Local 

Coordinating Organization (LCO) to unlock their application and make the necessary changes. 

Additional Hours Awards

https://cdec.colorado.gov/universal-preschool-find-my-lco
https://cdec.colorado.gov/universal-preschool-find-my-lco


● New proposed emergency rule establishing “living in poverty” as a 

new qualifying factor towards eligibility for additional preschool 
hours.

● Rule defines “living in poverty” as children whose families make 
less than 100% of the Federal Poverty Guideline (FPG).

● Current qualifying factor defining families that make 
less than 270% of the federal poverty guideline as “low-
income.”

● What this new rule means is that all children whose families are 
“low-income” and make less than 100% of the FPG will meet the “is 
low income and has one qualifying factor” provision in statute, 
ensuring eligibility for full-day preschool funding.

New Qualifying Factor



Quality Standards 



● Developmental Concepts for UPK Quality Standards

● Frequently Asked Questions (FAQ)

● Webinar Recording | Webinar Slides (from Sept. 2023)

● Quality Standards Crosswalks

● Preliminary Stakeholder Input Report

● Operational Memo on Quality Standards in 2023-24 Program Year

● Early Milestones hosted their QS Stakeholder Meeting Monday, November 

13th. Please view the recording here if you are interested.

● Recordings - Google Drive

As a reminder, all of the above documents, and any future relevant material including 

the draft rule package once it is available, are posted in the UPK Quality Standards 

Public Folder. You can also review the CDEC Rule Tracker, located on the Rulemaking 

and Rules Advisory Council's (RAC) webpage, for more detailed information regarding the 

rulemaking timeline for the proposed UPK Quality Standards rules.

Quality Standards

https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/docs.google.com/document/d/1sQYxn5Ooc04e-Wf2Z3IjguqZn9qowvdBlDrJawCL3Dk/view__;!!PUG2raq7KiCZwBk!eTuSyhgxc9FiaNujDpnfPEd45Bsn6nEH8Po-aXZtkynSSxmVmHGhjL9EHkJqF76H6Jtk46bbtlVRw6Ks8Qo_rAienJEQqAOFTw$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/docs.google.com/document/d/16PtXvzf5LaV4TIWjTIpih5cOZ6YXKjNz3sOHLI9Qp2s/view__;!!PUG2raq7KiCZwBk!eTuSyhgxc9FiaNujDpnfPEd45Bsn6nEH8Po-aXZtkynSSxmVmHGhjL9EHkJqF76H6Jtk46bbtlVRw6Ks8Qo_rAienJHoY-W_Ww$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/vimeo.com/863593141?share=copy__;!!PUG2raq7KiCZwBk!eTuSyhgxc9FiaNujDpnfPEd45Bsn6nEH8Po-aXZtkynSSxmVmHGhjL9EHkJqF76H6Jtk46bbtlVRw6Ks8Qo_rAienJHHT5LVCQ$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/drive.google.com/file/d/1Mcv94b4a1ay00Zzk1uOsn87GAnaPUsnS/view?usp=sharing__;!!PUG2raq7KiCZwBk!eTuSyhgxc9FiaNujDpnfPEd45Bsn6nEH8Po-aXZtkynSSxmVmHGhjL9EHkJqF76H6Jtk46bbtlVRw6Ks8Qo_rAienJGFoCqybQ$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/drive.google.com/file/d/1zTNE27ToXFp4yzyiS53CYINivLUDOd_-/view__;!!PUG2raq7KiCZwBk!eTuSyhgxc9FiaNujDpnfPEd45Bsn6nEH8Po-aXZtkynSSxmVmHGhjL9EHkJqF76H6Jtk46bbtlVRw6Ks8Qo_rAienJGpV-rYhw$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/drive.google.com/file/d/1kOZHkOxq5DB2CsTaZ2D3JNceehO_ZOpH/view__;!!PUG2raq7KiCZwBk!eTuSyhgxc9FiaNujDpnfPEd45Bsn6nEH8Po-aXZtkynSSxmVmHGhjL9EHkJqF76H6Jtk46bbtlVRw6Ks8Qo_rAienJE6WSFgJg$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/drive.google.com/file/d/1ORcmLJckQjAn3EIJ8PGgsJPEc9kMNGHw/view__;!!PUG2raq7KiCZwBk!eTuSyhgxc9FiaNujDpnfPEd45Bsn6nEH8Po-aXZtkynSSxmVmHGhjL9EHkJqF76H6Jtk46bbtlVRw6Ks8Qo_rAienJEnhnl0vA$
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1_gpIA8jJWUNio3Ksug1__T7jnctY1wEH
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1_gpIA8jJWUNio3Ksug1__T7jnctY1wEH
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/drive.google.com/drive/folders/1xaXQJLUALAFt_4_PBDGr2ZfCeYymHE0U__;!!PUG2raq7KiCZwBk!eTuSyhgxc9FiaNujDpnfPEd45Bsn6nEH8Po-aXZtkynSSxmVmHGhjL9EHkJqF76H6Jtk46bbtlVRw6Ks8Qo_rAienJH80F98gg$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/drive.google.com/drive/folders/1xaXQJLUALAFt_4_PBDGr2ZfCeYymHE0U__;!!PUG2raq7KiCZwBk!eTuSyhgxc9FiaNujDpnfPEd45Bsn6nEH8Po-aXZtkynSSxmVmHGhjL9EHkJqF76H6Jtk46bbtlVRw6Ks8Qo_rAienJH80F98gg$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/lookerstudio.google.com/reporting/a762872b-8aa3-4f4d-83b8-a5faa80d1dc9/page/9K4QD__;!!PUG2raq7KiCZwBk!eTuSyhgxc9FiaNujDpnfPEd45Bsn6nEH8Po-aXZtkynSSxmVmHGhjL9EHkJqF76H6Jtk46bbtlVRw6Ks8Qo_rAienJGdXkbQfg$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/cdec.colorado.gov/for-partners/rulemaking-rules-advisory-council__;!!PUG2raq7KiCZwBk!eTuSyhgxc9FiaNujDpnfPEd45Bsn6nEH8Po-aXZtkynSSxmVmHGhjL9EHkJqF76H6Jtk46bbtlVRw6Ks8Qo_rAienJE9S_2ksQ$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/cdec.colorado.gov/for-partners/rulemaking-rules-advisory-council__;!!PUG2raq7KiCZwBk!eTuSyhgxc9FiaNujDpnfPEd45Bsn6nEH8Po-aXZtkynSSxmVmHGhjL9EHkJqF76H6Jtk46bbtlVRw6Ks8Qo_rAienJE9S_2ksQ$


Quality Standards Overview

● Universal Preschool Quality Standard 1: Instructional Practice

○ Instructional Practice (IP) is considered to be everything preschool 

providers ‘do’ with children. A well-balanced pedagogical approach 

or curriculum supports the development of the whole child and 

incorporates assessment.

● Universal Preschool Quality Standard 2: Healthy Development

○ Healthy Development (HD) ensures preschool providers support the 

healthy bodies and minds of children. Addressing children’s 

development is a critical component of a whole child approach.

● Universal Preschool Quality Standard 3: Family & Community Engagement

○ Family and Community Engagement (FC) allows for affirmation of all 

aspects of children’s identity and acknowledges families as their 

child’s first caregiver and most important teacher.



Year 2



Proposed change to the enrollment process and a tentative timeline:

Pre-Registration (February - March)
With an eye towards continuity-of-care, a pre-registration process would be available for families with children currently enrolled, 
children with siblings currently enrolled, or with a family member currently employed by a participating provider. CDEC and LCOs
will provide additional support to providers between pre-registration and the start of the school year to ensure that all families 
have access to and can complete the application in a timely manner.

Family Matching (March - July)
For families looking for a new preschool provider, the Family Matching process would offer families a simplified opportunity to be 
matched with a ‘just-right fit,’ based on their top choices from a wide variety of high-quality, licensed school-based, community-
based, and home-based providers participating in Colorado Universal Preschool. Families will find a one-stop-shop to browse 
providers, select top choices, review eligibility for the program, and submit an application for funding via upk.colorado.gov.

Walk-In Direct Enrollment (Summer)
Closer to the start of the school year, families who have yet to enroll would work directly with a provider of choice to enroll as 
space allows. Similar to the pre-registration process, families would be able to submit an application and directly enroll with the 
provider. CDEC will continue to work with providers to find ways to ensure families complete the universal preschool application
during this phase so that providers secure funding for these families.

Students with an IEP (Year Round)
Throughout the enrollment process and school year, children with Individualized Education Programs (IEPs) would be supported 
through direct application, registration, and enrollment through their Administrative Unit (AU).

https://upk.colorado.gov/


CDEC invites you to attend one of their feedback sessions:

• December 14, 1-2 p.m.
• December 14, 2-3 p.m.
• December 15, 1-2 p.m.

These meetings/sessions will be a valuable platform for expanded opportunities to further discuss, collaborate, and help ensure
the proposed changes effectively support you and your programs.

Sign up for a session here.
Space is limited. (please only send one person per organization to be in attendance). 
Bring your questions, suggestions, and any additional feedback you may have.

***This information and the links to register were sent to all current UPK providers, reach out if you didn't receive it, and make sure 
that your contact information is updated on your UPK profile.

UPCOMING FEEDBACK SESSIONS:

https://forms.gle/4Awtbgx1Shoe5TLG8


Provider Resources



● CDEC is now reviewing applications for Provider Capacity Building Grants. Funds will be 

distributed by the end of December.

● Provider Bonus Grants (one-time) will also be distributed on December 11, 2023 for all 

Universal Preschool providers who have registered by August 31, 2023 and have not 

previously participated in a state-run preschool program will receive a base bonus, 

estimated at $700-$1,000.

● Provider Bonus Fact Sheet

Capacity Building Grants & Provider Bonuses

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1uBt-u_oJWTWdhH78iCkrQE8CVdZGQkcW9IJranI04Xs/edit




Q & A 



Link to Recording

Copy/Paste to your Browser:

https://us02web.zoom.us/rec/share/YAbd-

ddeKrEVOyaY6uVeM44lHENMlSUT6b3VkzoR12FFpu1kiJN6ovrKubDg-CoL.OKKVH96DjBVAbnfy

Passcode: *HX#1X%m

https://us02web.zoom.us/rec/share/YAbd-ddeKrEVOyaY6uVeM44lHENMlSUT6b3VkzoR12FFpu1kiJN6ovrKubDg-CoL.OKKVH96DjBVAbnfy
https://us02web.zoom.us/rec/share/YAbd-ddeKrEVOyaY6uVeM44lHENMlSUT6b3VkzoR12FFpu1kiJN6ovrKubDg-CoL.OKKVH96DjBVAbnfy


PARKING LOT 



The next meeting is

January 17, 2024

1:00 pm via zoom.

THANK YOU! 
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